
RESOLUTION NO. 21/22-34 

 
RESOLUTION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD OF THE 
WILLIAM S. HART UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 

RECOGNIZING APRIL 3-9, 2022, AS 
NATIONAL LIBRARY WEEK 

 
WHEREAS, libraries everywhere play a vital role in supporting the quality of life in 
their communities; and 

WHEREAS, our nation’s school, academic, public, and special libraries make a 
difference in the lives of millions of Americans; and 

WHEREAS, teacher librarians are trained professionals, helping people of all ages 
and backgrounds find and interpret the information they need to live, learn, and 
work in a challenging economy; and 

WHEREAS, libraries serve as crucial technology hubs for people in need of free 
web access, computer training, and assistance finding job resources; and 

WHEREAS, libraries are part of the American Dream, places for opportunity, 
education, self-help, and lifelong learning; and 

WHEREAS, library use is up nationwide among all types of library users, 
continuing a decade-long trend; and 

WHEREAS, libraries, teacher librarians, library workers, and supporters across 
America are celebrating National Library Week; now, therefore 

BE IT RESOLVED that the William S. Hart Union High School District recognizes 
April 3-9, 2022, as National Library Week. 

 

                                                         GOVERNING BOARD OF THE WILLIAM S. HART  
                                                         UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 

 
       By: _____________________________________ 

  President of the Governing Board of the  

  William S. Hart Union High School District  

 

 

  By: _____________________________________ 

  Clerk of the Governing Board of the  

  William S. Hart Union High School District 


